



## EESCC Meeting Minutes

August 6<sup>th</sup>, 2025  
Sizzler

---

**Attendees: 16** – Mike and Gail Glass, Jim and Bonnie Mueller, Tim and Peggy Steck, Paula Loftin, Bert Jacobson, Bill Randleman, Bren and Lorin Wamsley, Simon Levear, John Schmidt, Jamie Black and Hope and Joe Ellis.

President, Bert Jacobson, called the meeting to order at 6:34 pm.

Meeting Minutes – Secretary Peggy Steck read the July 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2025 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.

Treasurers Report – Jim Mueller read the treasurers report and it was approved.

### Business

**501(c)(3) Update** – Licia – No update, Licia was not in attendance. We made \$635 from the raffle at Event 5 & 6 and Mary Richardson was the winner. We also received \$600 from Costco employee donations and Costco matching.

**Venues** – Lorin – He tried to get in contact with Willamette Pass and has not heard back. He made a trip down to check out the Glide site. The property is pretty cool. The drifters have been using it. Its 3 acres of good pavement and adjacent areas that can be used for parking, camping, etc. It's still for sale, but the owner is ok with us reserving it for dates in 2026.

Jim Owens contacted Bert regarding the Myrtle creek airport. It's just off I-5. It sounded like they were open to talk about us coming. Lorin will check it out.

Bill Randleman had some other suggestions.

**Event 6 & 5 Recap** – Bert – Hoodoo – There was a butterfly swam on Saturday and Sunday that played havoc with the timing sensors. Lots of reruns. The Timing workers had a rough time. The course was really great. The event overall went great. We need to work on making sure grid lines are even. Bert announced that we should do these same courses every 5 & 6 at Hoodoo every year.

**Event 7 & 8 planning** – Bill and Paula volunteered to pick/design a course. Bert made sure they understand that it may need to be changed to make it work when setting up and no emotions are to get in the way. Bert will check on Potties. Brad is donating the IROC car. Setup is 5pm Friday.

Bill volunteered to make chalk grid lines at VRC, as we have to leave a lane for cars to drive to start and coming from finish.

**Larison Hillclimb Recap – Mike Glass** – while the lead up was a pain, the Hillclimb itself was great. Mary Richardson was the queen and Matt Anderson was the king. The Moose lodge did a great job with the food. Everyone had fun, and the volunteers did a great job helping out with all kinds of stuff. We could not put on the event without them. They do it all for a t-shirt. Insurance was a lot of trouble.

### **Additional Agenda Items:**

**Bonnie** - We need to start making people meet the sound limits. We have been pretty lax about enforcing them. We may need to look at reducing the limit. Will come back to this later.

Bert – at our last meeting we had discussed using the Evergreen Museum. Well, as of July 1<sup>st</sup>, they will not allow any more autocrosses onsite. Their reason is autocross does not have anything to do with flight and airplanes. And they charge \$1000 a day. WMC's last event was scheduled at Evergreen, so they had to move the event and it now overlaps with our event 8. Just one of those things.

**Newsletter** – Will probably send one out after the season is over.

**Flyers** - The flyer for Event 7 & 8 has been sent out.

**Event Results** – Tim put them on the website on Monday after the event. Then had to make revisions as some times were not right because of the butterflies. Tim and Ryan took time on our camping trip to go over the results and figure out the issue. All reports and times were updated on the website.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:38 pm.